
Campers will no longer be required to complete an antigen or PCR test

prior to their arrival at camp. However, during check-in all campers will

participate in a health screening.  

Staff are required to have completed at least the primary series of a

COVID-19 vaccine. 

If any staff or campers begin to experience any cold, flu, COVID-19, or

other illness symptoms they are required to mask in shared spaces. They

will also need to check-in with the health center staff to be evaluated.  

Depending on symptoms and severity the health center staff may ask

someone to complete a COVID-19 test and/or be sent home until their

symptoms have gone away.  

We will still be collecting COVID-19 vaccine information for all staff and

campers as part of their health history form.  

We will no longer be utilizing cohorts, meaning staff and campers will no

longer be required to mask when indoors or in mixed-group settings. 

This includes in the dining hall during meals, program areas, all-camp

activities, etc.  

Staff will still be trained on how to disinfect spaces as part of our cleaning

training, the best practices for hand washing, and hand sanitizer will be

available on site.  

COVID PROTOCOLS

Questions? 
Calliope "Seedling" Crane
Director of Health & Wellness

campnurse@campfirecolumbia.org
971-235-9415

Gina "Sprout" Sander
Director of Camp Programs

gsander@campfirecolumbia.org
971-710-2223
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